








July 15, 2021 

The Honorable Jimmy Patronis 

Chief Financial Officer 

Florida Department of Financial Services 

200 Gaines Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399 

Re: Pasco County Clerk of the Circuit Court Article V Compliance Audit Report No. 2021-67 

Dear Mr. Patronis: 

This letter is in response to the observations and recommendations received as a result of Article V 
Clerk of Circuit Court Expenditure Compliance Report No. 2021-67, dated July 15, 2021, covering 
County Fiscal Years (CFY) 18-19, 19-20, and 20-21 (through March 31, 2021). Our response to the 
Observations and Recommendations Section of the audit report is as follows: 

DFS Recommendation: As a best practice, we recommend the Clerk’s office maintain documentation 
to support the use of workloads in determining the allocation of FTEs between court-related and non-
court related functions and to ensure the allocation of payroll and administrative expenditures reflects 
an accurate appropriation of State funds. 

Response: While documentation supporting the use of workloads was provided, the Office agrees it 
could improve consistency among departments and workload statistics to support allocation decision 
making. The Office started reexamining and refining the allocation methodology at the end of CFY19-
20, prior to this audit. The reexamined process includes detailed support in terms of determining 
allocation of FTEs between court-related and non-court related functions. This methodology has been 
finalized and will be implemented beginning in CFY 21-22.

Respectfully, 

Nikki Alvarez-Sowles, Esq.  
Pasco County Clerk & Comptroller 
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